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Dear ,
 
Thank you for your information request of 20 March 2017.  Aberdeen City Council (ACC) has
completed the necessary search for the information requested.

 
1. How many CCTV cameras are in place and under the control (in whole or in part) of the
council, as of this current financial year, 2016-17?
500.
 
2. How many CCTV cameras did the council control last year, 2015-16?
500.
 
3. How many CCTV cameras were in place five years before that, in 2011-12?
ACC do not hold a full breakdown of all CCTV cameras for the year 2011-12.
 
ACC is unable to provide you with information on How many CCTV cameras were in place in
2011-12 as it is not held by ACC.  In order to comply with its obligations under the terms of
Section 17 of the FOISA, ACC hereby gives notice that this information is not held by it.
 
4. How many of the cameras currently in use run on old technology like VHS?
None.
 
5. How many of the cameras currently in use are modern, high definition cameras?
None.
 
6. Does the council have an internal audit mechanism in place for CCTV cameras – as
requested by a police review in 2015 – which would ensure compliance with the
requirements of data protection legislation?
The Council’s CCTV policy provides guidance on the operation of CCTV cameras and the
maintenance thereof. Any new CCTV system, is considered in accordance with the Procedure
and subjected to a Privacy Impact Assessment. An internal audit was conducted in 2013/14 to
ensure that our CCTV cameras were in compliance with data protection legislation.
 
We hope this helps with your request.
 
Yours sincerely,
 
Grant Webster
Information Compliance Officer
 
INFORMATION ABOUT THE HANDLING OF YOUR REQUEST
 
ACC handled your request for information in accordance with the provisions of the Freedom of



Information (Scotland) Act 2002. Please refer to the attached PDF for more information about
your rights under FOISA.
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Tel 03000 200 292
 
*03000 numbers are free to call if you have ‘free minutes’ included in your mobile call plan.
Calls from BT landlines will be charged at the local call rate of  10.24p per minute (the same as 01224s).
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